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Congratulations to the 

 Ed-Co football team on an 

outstanding season! 

 Quarterfinalists  District Champions  

 Undefeated Regular Season 

 10-1 Overall Record 

 

This team has set a remarkable standard of excellence, 

demonstrating heart, integrity, and unwavering 

dedication in every game. The skill and sportsmanship 

displayed by these athletes have made each game a joy 

to watch. 

To the Ed-Co football coaches and players: your hard 

work and commitment have built a program that is truly 

exceptional. The entire community celebrates your 

achievements. 
 

Elementary News 
News From Mrs. Kruse 
This month, we’ve been diving into long 
division, which can be a tricky skill, but 
with practice, students are making great 
strides! We encourage everyone to keep 

practicing their multiplication facts, as a strong 
foundation in multiplication makes division much 
easier. The more familiar students are with their 
times tables, the more confident they’ll be in solving 
division problems. 
 

In reading and writing, we are focusing on building 
strong claims and supporting them with solid 
evidence. This is an essential skill that helps students 
become clear and persuasive writers and thinkers.  

 

Recently, we had an exciting field trip to the John 
Deere Museum and the Grout Museum, where 
students had the chance to explore continuity and 
change. The experiences and exhibits were perfect 
for sparking ideas for our end of the year social 
studies museum.  
 

5th & 6th  Grade Science News  
from Mrs. Schulte 
Matter is everything and the fifth graders 
have been studying almost everything 
about matter! They have learned that 

matter has parts, matter has properties, and matter 
changes during physical and chemical changes. We 
have been doing a lot of hands-on work to explore 
the properties of matter including mass, volume, 
density, and solubility. Clues like bubbling, producing 
a gas, turning hot or cold, changing color, and 
producing a new substance have been evidence to see 
if a chemical change has happened to matter as 
students researched safe chemical changes. From 
blowing up a sandwich bag with the gas made from 
combining vinegar and baking soda to figuring out 
what items in mystery bags were based on their 
properties, students have a great understanding of 
matter and its properties.  We use songs about atoms 
and matter to make the concepts fun.  Matter is 
everything and we have been doing everything we 
can to make 
the learning of 
matter real, 
memorable, 
and applicable 
to our lives! 
 

6th grade has been studying Properties and 
Conservation of Matter as well.  They have 
collaborated on many chemical/physical change 
investigations including, blowing up a balloon with 
the chemical reaction between vinegar and baking 
soda, using the triple beam balances to understand 
conservation of matter after a chemical reaction 
occurs, etc.   Next, we will begin our journey through 
the human body starting with the study of cells, 
tissues, organs, then body systems. 
 

Special Education News 
from Mrs. Anderegg 
There has always been a saying that we 
learn as we teach, and in my last few 
years of teaching, this is my strongest 

philosophy. In special education, I have learned that 
student motivation is key for success. Unfortunately, 
it is one thing I have found in special education that is 
lacking. The enthusiasm that comes with learning is 
something that is taught. I have learned that if I am 
motivated in my teaching, my students are more 
motivated to learn, and academic achievement is 
boosted! Here are some ways to  help: 
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1. Fill your child's world with reading. Take turns 
reading with your child, or establish a family reading 
time when everyone reads her own book. 
Demonstrate how important reading is to you by 
filling your home with printed materials: novels, 
newspapers, even posters and placemats with words 
on them. 

2. Point out the new things you learn with 
enthusiasm. Discuss the different ways you find new 
information, whether you're looking for gardening 
tips on the Internet or taking a night class in 
American literature. 

3. Ask about what he's learning in school, not about 
his grades or test scores. Have him teach you what 
he learned in school today — putting the lesson into 
his own words will help him retain what he learned. 

4. Help your child organize her school papers and 
assignments so she feels in control of her work. If 
her task seems too daunting, she'll spend more time 
worrying than learning. Check in with her regularly 
to make sure she's not feeling overloaded. 

5. Celebrate achievements, no matter how 
small. Completing a book report calls for a special 
treat; finishing a book allows your child an hour of 
video games. You'll offer positive 
reinforcement that will inspire him to keep learning 
and challenging himself. 

6. Focus on strengths, encouraging developing 
talents. Even if she didn't ace her math test, she may 
have written a good poem in English class. In 
addition to a workbook for math practice, give her a 
writing journal. 
 

During this holiday season and in your future 
teachings, I encourage you to renew the joy in 
discovery. Learning CAN be fun! 
 

News from Ms. Huber 
It has been a great start to the year in 
2nd grade! We are all navigating through 
a new reading curriculum and the kids 
are doing a great job embracing and 

buying into it. My personal favorite part of the new 
curriculum is the fun, new read aloud books that we 
get to read and discuss. In math we have been 
working hard on our addition and subtraction facts 
so that we can tackle 2 and 3 digit addition and 
subtraction in the coming months. Miss Huber’s 2nd 
grade class hopes everyone has a happy and healthy 
holiday season with family and friends! 
 
 

News from Mrs. Askeland 
I hope you all had a nice Thanksgiving and 
took time to enjoy the things you are 
grateful for! It has been a busy school year 
so far with so much learning happening! It 

always goes by fast and before we know it…..it is 
Christmas!  
 

We learned about thankfulness and gratitude in 
Preschool in November. The children made Gratitude 
Stones that they took home to share with their 
families. We also read books about being thankful 
and about Thanksgiving. In December we will discuss 
what it is to be kind and earn Kindness Rock Star 
awards. We will do many Christmas activities, 
including songs and books. Each December we have a 
Gingerbread Family Night. During this evening, the 
children come to school with their families and 
participate in some fun Gingerbread activities. The 
children love it and talk about it the rest of the school 
year! 
 

I hope you all have a wonderful Christmas and 
holiday season! I’m looking forward to 2025! 
 

News from Ms. Augustyn 
Ms. Tara is wrapping up her 12-week 
long-term subbing for Mrs. Bonert. This 
12-week period has been full of many 

adventures. The 3rd grade has gone on three field 
trips. We began our adventure to Plagman Barns to 
learn about the pioneer life. This fit nicely with our 
social studies units learning about the Westward 
Expansion, Lewis and Clark, and the different Native 
American’s. The students were amazed at how 
different life was in the pioneer days. The next field 
trip was to Progressive Structures in Luxemburg to 
learn about the process of creating concrete. This fit 
into our science learning about 
reactions of mixing solids and liquids. During this 
trip, the students learned about the different 
aggregates used in the mixture of concrete to 
strengthen the end products. Each student was able 
to create their own concrete stone with gems. They 
also got to explore box culverts, intakes, and 
manholes all produced at the site.  
 

The 3rd and final field trip of the 12 weeks was to 
listen to the Dubuque Symphony and Orchestra. This 
was a fantastic experience learning about the 
instrument families. The students were amazed at the 
different sounds demonstrated at the concert. We 
were presented with sound effects to songs from 
popular movies. This experience not only enhanced 

http://www2.scholastic.com/browse/article.jsp?id=1987
http://www2.scholastic.com/browse/article.jsp?id=3745989
http://www2.scholastic.com/browse/article.jsp?id=3745989


Ed-Co Newsletter December 2024 

3 | Page 
 
 

the learning that had been studied in music class with 
Ms. Flint. But also, our current reading chapter, which 
is focusing on dramas and plays. The students are 
learning about how orchestras are an essential piece 
to providing the mood to the plays and movies, 
whether it’s suspense to excitement.  
 

We just wrapped up a lesson learning about the 
Baroque theaters from the 1600s to 1700s. These 
theaters used candles for their lighting and wood 
creations to make the sound effects for thunder, rain, 
and wind. 
 

These past 12 weeks have been a wonderful 
experience, and I have had a wonderful time teaching 
the students. I will miss the students and staff but 
will greatly cherish the experiences over the past 
three months. As quoted from a student, “It’s okay, 
we can just go to the Colesburg Library to see her.” I 
am looking forward to continuing subbing at Ed-Co 
as well as beginning a new Library Director role at 
the Colesburg Library. I’m excited to open the doors 
for collaboration with the school and the town 
library. 
 

Viking of the Week 
Huck Perrinjaquet-Nov. 3-9 
Haylee Hillers, Ed-Co Echoes 
 

Miss Rausch chose Huck Perrinjaquet, a 
fifth-grade student, as Viking of the Week. 
Miss Rausch says that Huck is a great 

leader at school. She also mentioned Huck is someone 
who looks out for his classmates and is willing to help 
out when needed. He always has a fun and positive 
attitude. Some of Huck's favorites are hunting, 
fishing, wrestling, football, and golfing. His favorite 
classes are Math and PE. Huck also likes to help in a 
kindergarten class during study hall! Huck’s goal is to 
wrestle in college, but he’s unsure what he wants to 
do after that. Congratulations, Huck! 
 

Ellie Andersen-Nov. 10-16 
Haylee Hillers, Ed-Co Echoes  
 

Mrs. Allen selected Ellie Anderson, a first-
grade student, as Viking of the Week. Mrs. 
Allen notes she is an excellent role model 

and leader for her class. Ellie also plays fairly with 
others, is helpful, and is kind to everyone she meets. 
Some of Ellie's favorites include the color pink, 
playing Uno with her mom, sausage pizza, and 
giraffes. One thing she loves about school is playing 
with the STEAM bins and being away from the TV; 
she doesn't like watching TV! Congratulations, Ellie! 

Makayla Schilling -Nov. 17-23  
Haylee Hillers, Ed-Co Echoes  
 

Mrs. Priem picked Makayla Schilling, a 
second-grade student, as Viking of the 
Week. Mrs. Priem states Makayla works 

hard to be in control of her learning. She is 
meticulous in her writing and doing her daily work. 
She can be counted on to be a leader in the classroom 
and other areas of the school. She advocates for 
herself and for those around her. Makayla is also an 
active participant in daily learning and is eager to try 
new things. She follows the Leader in Me Habits and 
never gives up. Some of her favorites include the 
color teal, playing on the trampoline, pizza and 
nachos, and dolphins. One thing she loves about 
school is reading with a teacher during daily 
five.  Congratulations, Makayla! 
 

Lenny Brady-Nov. 24-30  

Haylee Hillers, Ed-Co Echoes  
 

Mr. Beatty selected Lenny Brady, a fourth-
grade student, as Viking of the Week. Mr. 

Beatty states that Lenny is being nominated because 
of his curiosity for learning and his contributions 
towards class discussion. Lenny is eager to share his 
wealth of background knowledge on different topics, 
and he is a leader that others can rely on. Lenny 
enjoys playing basketball and reading; he enjoys 
math class because he likes trying to solve new 
problems and challenges. When Lenny gets older he 
would like to be some kind of scientist because he 
likes space. Congratulations, Lenny! 
 

Secondary News 
News from Mrs. McTaggert 
The latest news from FCS and the new and 
growing FCCLA club 24/25 School Year 
 

We have been busy here in room 100 this 
year! I really do not know where to start! 

8th grade has been doing a dash of cooking, human 
growth and development and will be moving on to 
some sewing before the semester is over.  
 

The Clothing I and II classes are rocking it. They are a 
great group of students that are not scared to try 
projects that are out of their box! Anything from 
sewing frog stuffed animals, to shorts, to a hot pink 
backpack. They are eager and ready to learn, so they 
have decided to take on the challenge of making 
puffed quilts. From small to large they are doing great 
so far. I am very proud of what they have achieved 
this year in class.  
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Food classes have been COOKING! From soups to 
bread to homemade pasta! The two groups I  have so 
far are amazing, they enjoy learning and we have had 
a lot of fun. The favorite lab we have done is the all 
time favorite of creating your own brat flavor. We are 
lucky to have a huge asset like the Edgewood Locker 
to work with. The create your own brat has to be one 
that hasn't been added to the menu at the locker. 
They have to research, trial and error on what goes 
well together. Using their sense of smell with their 
spices to see if it was a good choice of combinations! 
The students have to grind their own meat and come 
up with measurements of spices, and other unique 
ingredients. The top of the top ones get sent to the 
locker and when they have time after deer season 
Baili said they would try and reproduce some of 
them! The top ones this semester were Garlic 
Parmesan, Hot beef sundae, Sweet Candied Bacon 
with Pineapple, and Chicken Alfredo. Can not wait to 
see how the locker does and how excited the students 
are!  
 

Parenting class is learning and growing well, they 
have been enlightening themselves with the Baby 
alive having to take it home and take care of it. The 
students usually come back with somewhat of a tired 
smile so nothing terrible! They are a great group, and 
I enjoy having them in class and watching them grow 
and learn. 
 

FCCLA is a new group that the state has created for 
all FCS teachers to form and grow. So far we have 8 
really wonderful students. It is a group that is similar 
to FBLA. The students can achieve as much as they’d 
like. They can set the bar high to compete at state and 
national levels in Orlando at Disneyland! Some 
favorite competitions include the great grilled cheese 
challenge, the $20 clothing challenge, The creation of 
a new learning and development toy for kids. PSA for 
Traffic Safety. The students describe it as “There is 
something for everyone.” There are tons of 
community service projects that we have been 
considering and looking forward to. The FCCLA group 
is partnered with Make a Wish and are busy 
fundraising and helping in any way possible. It will be 
interesting and exciting to see how the group grows 
as time goes on.  
 

That's a low down on my classes so far this year. We 
have been busy & it would take me a whole book to 
let everyone know EVERYTHING we have been up 
too. There is never a dull moment in room 100! 
Here’s to a great second half of the year!! GO Vikings  
 
 

News from Ms. Kintzle 
It is hard to believe that first semester 
will be over in another month.  Eighth-
graders will finish up the semester with a 
focus on evaluating the claims in an 

argument. They will not have reading class during 
second semester but will have me again in English 9 
next year. Meanwhile, seventh graders just started a 
unit on making inferences. Prior to that, they worked 
on summarizing.  
 

In Composition I, students are wrapping up their 
semester by compiling all of their writing from the 
class into a portfolio and revising it one final 
time.  They must also create a theme for the portfolio 
and connect each essay to that theme.  Portfolios 
require a lot of time and attention to detail, but these 
are a great reminder to students of all the hard work 
they have put into their writing throughout the 
course. 

News from Ms. Davis 
Trick-or-Treat for Canned Goods 
The FBLA representatives would like to 
thank everyone who donated canned 
goods, helped promote the cause, and 

participated in the collection. Each year, your 
contributions have significantly impacted the lives of 
those needing food. Thank you for your generosity. 
 

Design Dash Competition 
On Wednesday, November 13th, students from our 
school participated in the innovationcompetition, 
Design Dash at Central Rivers AEA in Cedar Falls. The 
seven participants, Abigail Schilling, McCoy Olind, 
Reese Yest, Megan Lewis, Roberto Rezende, Jocelyn 
Avianeda, & Felix Becker attended the event and 
were recognized for achieving the best pre-sale and 
pitch. 
 

Competing against others and 
presenting ideas persuasively 
required significant courage. 
The attendees have been 
commended for demonstrating courage, critical 
thinking, and problem-solving skills throughout the 
contest. They are encouraged to continue building on 
the knowledge and experience gained during the 
event. Mrs. Meyer and Ms. Davis have expressed their 
pride in the students’ efforts and accomplishments. 
 

 
Student of the Week 
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Felix Becker-Nov. 3-9 
Marissa Poole, Ed-Co Echoes 
 

This week’s Student of the Week is junior 
Felix Becker. Felix was chosen by Mrs. 

McTaggert for the joy and knowledge he brings into 
the classroom. Felix has Mrs. McTaggert for foods 
class, and Mrs. McTaggert says that he radiates 
bravery, kindness, and awesomeness that spills over 
onto everyone he encounters. Outside of the 
classroom, Felix is involved in FCCLA and will be 
playing golf in the spring. After high school, Felix 
plans on studying international business. 
Congratulations, Felix!  
 

Megan Lewis-Nov. 10-16 
Marissa Poole, Ed-Co Echoes 
 

This week’s student of the week is 
freshman Megan Lewis. Mr. Kleis chose 
Megan as Student of the Week for her 

outstanding work in Spanish 1. Mr. Kleis says that 
Megan does a nice job on homework and 
understanding the language used in class. Mr. Keis 
says that Megan also helps other students when they 
are having a difficult time understanding. Outside of 
class, Megan is involved in FBLA, newspaper, student 
council, large group speech, and stats for varsity boys 
basketball. After high school, Megan plans on 
attending college for forensic science or criminology. 
Congratulations, Megan!  
 
 

Grady Olind -Nov. 17-23  
Marissa Poole, Ed-Co Echoes  
 

Grady Olind, a seventh grader, was 
selected as Student of the Week by Ms. 

Kintzle.  Grady is in her reading class.  Ms. Kintzle 
notes, “Grady is very helpful and will often do things 
like hand out papers without my having to ask him.  I 
really appreciate his willingness to help.”  He is also a 
good role model.  Grady is involved in basketball, 
football, baseball, track, cross country, and art club. 
Congratulations, Grady!  
 

Aidden Brake-Nov. 24-30  

Marissa Poole, Ed-Co Echoes 
 

The Student of the Week is seventh grader 
Aidden Brake. Aidden was chosen as 
Student of the Week by Mrs. Amundson 

for his hard work in his 7th grade science class. Mrs. 
Amundson says that Aidden always holds the door 
open for others and never fails to put a smile on her 
face. Outside of school, Aidden is involved in the 
musical, soccer, 4-H, and plans to participate in the 

spring play. After he graduates, Aidden plans to go to 
college. Congratulations, Aidden!  

 

Fall Sports Honors 

All District Football 
Coach of the year-James Rochford 
1st team: Pryce Rochford, Will Wiskus, Connor 
Davis, Ethan Gaul, Carson Ingles, Carter Battin 
2nd team: Lucas Barnhart, Christopher Lange, Jax 
Steger, Landon Campbell 
Honorable mention: Carter hillers, Logan Barnhart 
Cross Country  
Academic All-State: Ellie Kirby  

ANNUAL NOTICE OF NONDISCRIMINATION 
(Board Policy 102.E2) 

It is the policy of the Edgewood-Colesburg Community School District 
not to discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, 
disability, religion, creed, age (for employment), marital status (for 
programs), sexual orientation, gender identity and socioeconomic 
status (for programs) in its educational programs and its 
employment practices. There is a grievance procedure for processing 
complaints of discrimination. If you have questions or a grievance 
related to this policy please contact: Karla Trenkamp, District Equity 
Coordinator, ktrenkamp@edge-cole.k12.ia.us, 563-928-6412. 
Inquiries may also be directed in writing to Karla Trenkamp, 
Edgewood Colesburg Community Schools, P.O. Box 316, Edgewood, 
Iowa 52042. 

mailto:ktrenkamp@edge-cole.k12.ia.us
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Dec. 2 
2:00pm-K-2nd Concert Rehearsal @ Colesburg Gym 
4:00pm-JH Girls BB vs Starmont @ Edgewood MS Gym 
6:00pm-F/S Boys BB vs. West Delaware @ Edgewood MS 
Gym 
7:00pm-K-2nd Concert @ Colesburg Gym 

Dec. 3 
4:00pm-JH Girls BB @ Springville 
4:30pm-JH Boys Wrestling @ Maquoketa Valley  
4:30pm-JV Boys BB @ Prince of Peace O'Donnell Sports Center 

6:00pm-V Girls BB @ Prince of Peace O'Donnell Sports Center 
6:00pm V Boys Wrestling @ South Winneshiek  
7:30pm-V Boys BB @ Prince of Peace O'Donnell Sports Center 

Dec. 4 
1:30pm- Early Dismissal  
8:30am JH/HS Computer Science Day @ Edgewood 

Dec. 5 
4:00pm-JH Girls BB @ East Buchanan  
4:30pm-JH Wrestling @ Colesburg  
6:00pm Varsity Boys Wrestling @ Colesburg 

Dec. 6 
4:15pm-JH Girls BB @ Central Elkader  
4:30pm-JV Girls BB vs. North Linn @ Edgewood MS Gym 
5:30pm JV Boys BB vs. North Linn @ Edgewood MS Gym 
6:15pm-V Girls BB vs. North Linn @ Edgewood V Gym 
7:30pm-V Boys BB vs. North Linn @ Edgewood V Gym 

Dec. 7 
9:00am-F/S Boys BB @ NFV 

Dec. 9 
1:30pm-3rd-6th Concert Rehearsal @ Colesburg  
4:00pm-JV Girls BB @ MFL MarMac(Monona) 
4:00pm-JH Girls BB vs. Maquoketa Valley @ Edgewood MS 
Gym 

4:00pm-HS Girls Wrestling @ Williamsburg  
4:45pm-JV Boys BB @ MFL MarMac(Monona) 
6:15pm-V Girls BB @ MFL MarMac(Monona) 
7:00pm-3rd-6th Concert @ Colesburg  
7:30pm-V Boys BB @ MFL MarMac(Monona) 

Dec. 10 
1:00pm-6:00pm-Blood Drive @ Colesburg gym 
3:45pm-JH Girls BB @ Starmont 
4:30pm-JH Wrestling @ North Linn 
5:30pm-HS Boys Wrestling @ Washington HS 
5:30pm-JV Boys BB @ Central City 
7:00pm-V Boys BB @ Central City 

Dec. 12 
7:00pm-7th-12th Band/Vocal Concert @ St. Marks, 
Edgewood 

Dec. 13 
4:00pm-HS Boys Wrestling @ Luther College  
4:15pm-JH Boys Wrestling @ MFL MarMac(Monona)  
4:30pm-JV Girls BB vs. East Buchanan @ Edgewood MS Gym 

5:30pm-JV Boys BB vs. East Buchanan @ Edgewood MS Gym 

6:15pm-V Girls BB vs. East Buchanan @ Edgewood V Gym 

7:30pm-V Boys BB vs. East Buchanan @ Edgewood V Gym 

Dec. 14 
8:30am-F/S Boys BB @ Clayton Ridge 
9:00am-HS Boys Wrestling @ Nashua Plainfield  
10:00am-HS Girls Wrestling @ Vinton-Shellsburg  

Dec. 16 
5:30pm -JV Boys BB vs. Central @ Edgewood MS Gym 
5:30pm-V Girls BB vs. Central @ Edgewood V Gym 
6:00pm F/S Boys BB @ Alburnett 
7:00pm-JV Girls BB vs. Central @Edgewood MS Gym 
7:30pm-V Boys BB vs. Central @ Edgewood V Gym 

Dec. 17 
5:30pm-JV Boys BB @ Maquoketa Valley MS Gym 
5:30pm-V Girls BB @ Maquoketa Valley HS Gym 
7:00pm-JV Girls BB @ Maquoketa Valley MS Gym 
7:00pm-V Boys BB @ Maquoketa Valley HS Gym 

Dec. 19 
9:00am-HS Girls Wrestling @ Young Arena, Waterloo 
5:00pm HS Boys Wrestling @ Postville  
6:00pm F/S Boys BB vs Monticello @ Edgewood MS gym 

Dec. 20-12:30pm-Early Dismissal 
4:30pm-HS Boys Wrestling @ Clayton Ridge 
4:30pm- F/S Boys BB vs. Starmont @ Edgewood MS Gym 
5:30pm-JV Boys BB vs. Starmont @ Edgewood MS Gym 
6:15pm-V Girls BB vs. Starmont @Edgewood V Gym 
7:30pm-V Boys BB vs. Starmont @ Edgewood V Gym 

Dec. 21 
9:00am-F/S Boys BB @ Independence 
10:00am-HS Girls Wrestling @ East Buchanan  
10:00am- HS Boys Wrestling @ Starmont  

Dec. 23-Jan. 3-No School - Christmas Break 
 

COURTESY AT EXTRA-CURRICULAR EVENTS 
We are looking forward to excellent extra-curricular 
events at Edgewood-Colesburg.  We share the 
responsibility for appropriate behavior at the 
activities.  For the safety of all spectators and support 
of the participants, the following are Ed-Co’s 
expectations. 
 

1.   Be respectful and quiet during the national 
anthem.  Hold your right hand over your heart. 

2.   Watch the game. 
3.   Visit with your friends. 
4.   Demonstrate good sportsmanship, be respectful 

and courteous to others; Support the teams, cheer 
and clap. 

5.   Be a positive credit to your family, school and 
community. 

6.  Leave your seat only between quarters, at half 
time and between games. 

December 2024 Calendar of Events 
*Events are subject to change. For the most up to date information go to www.edge-cole.k12.ia.us 

http://www.edge-cole.k12.ia.us/
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MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 
Fruit and milk will be  
served daily with  
breakfast 

    

2 
Blueberry Donuts K-12 

3 
Waffles K-6 
Muffin 7-12 

4 
French Toast K-6 
Waffles 7-12 

5 
Omelet & Toast K-6 
PBJ 7-12 

6 
Fruit & Yogurt Parfait K-12 
Toast K-6 

9 
Glazed Donuts K-12 

10 
Muffin K-12 

11 
Breakfast Pizza K-12 

12 
Breakfast Bar & Toast K-6 
Bagel 7-12 

13 
Sausage & Toast K-6 
PBJ 7-12 

16 
Pancakes K-6 
Cereal & String Cheese 7-12 
 

17 
Long John & Yogurt  
K-12 

18 
Sausage, Egg, Cheese 
Croissant K-12 

19 
Little Smokies & Toast K-6 
PBJ 7-12 

20 
Poptart & Yogurt K-12 
Toast K-6 

Grades 5-12 can choose 
a Hoagie, Chef or 
Garden Salad with 
crackers 
 
Alternative Main Dish 
Includes a fruit and 
Vegetable 

Meal Prices: 
Breakfast PK-12 
$1.60 
Breakfast Adult 
$2.10 
Lunch PK-6 $2.50 
Lunch 7-12 $2.70 
Adult Lunch $4.85 

Fresh Fruit, Vegetables 
& PBJ Available Daily 

  

2 
French Bread Pizza 
Romaine Lettuce 
Cherry Tomatoes  
Pears 
 
 
 
NO Alternative Main Dish: 

3 
Chicken & Noodles 
Garlic Knot 
Peas 
Peaches 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Mini Corn Dogs 

4 
Hoagie 
Baked Beans 
Apple Slices 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Sausage, Egg, Cheese 
Croissant 

5 
Macaroni & Cheese 
WG Dinner Roll 
Little Smokies  
Green Beans 
Mandarin Oranges 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Chicken Patty 
WG Bun 

6 
Grilled Cheese 
Tomato Soup/Crackers 
Celery/Carrots 
Applesauce 
 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Turkey & Dressing 
Sandwich 
 
 

9 
Rib Patty 
WG Bun 
Baked Beans 
Strawberries 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Sloppy Joes 
WG Bun 
 
 

10 
Chicken Patty 
WG Bun 
Broccoli/Cheese 
Pears 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Pretzel Wrapped  
Hotdog 
 

11 
Cheese Bites K-6 
Bosco Sticks  7-12 
Romaine Lettuce 
Cherry Tomatoes 
Banana 
 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Meatball Sub 
 

12 
Chicken Wrap 
Corn 
Peaches 
 
 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Pretzel Bites 
Nacho Cheese 

13 
Hamburger 
WG Bun 
Green Beans 
Applesauce 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Chicken Strips  
WG Butter Sandwich 
 

16 
Mini Corn Dogs 
Savory Carrots 
Apple Slices 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Mini Cheese Bites 

17 
Fish Shapes K-6 
WG Butter Sandwich K-6 
Fish Sandwich 
Peas/Broccoli 
Peaches 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Pepperoni Pizza 

18 
Chicken Nuggets K-6 
Popcorn Chicken 7-12 
WG Dinner Roll 
Mashed Potatoes 
Green Beans 
Mandarin Oranges 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Hamburger 
WG Bun 
 

19 
Super Nachos 
Corn  
Pears 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Ham & Turkey Croissant 
 
 

20 
Hotdog  
WG Bun 
Baked Beans 
WG Chips 
Applesauce 
 
Alternative Main Dish: 
Chicken Quesadilla 
 
 

December 2024 Menu 
 2023 Menu 

 

The institution is an equal opportunity provider. Menu subject to change. 
 



Ed-Co Newsletter December 2024 

8 | Page 
 
 

 


